
  

 

  

  

  

Bulletin 

POOLMAN HOUSE UPDATE 

VCAT P804/2022 for 253-257 Domain Road, South Yarra 
 

In the past week MSYRG, and other Respondents (i.e. those who have applied to 
participate/attend at VCAT), have received a notice from VCAT listing a 
PRACTICE DAY HEARING on Friday 9th September 

(You did not receive a Notice of the VCAT Practice Day if you simply lodged an 
Objection, stated you did not intend to appear and did not pay the fee) 
 

This Practice Day Hearing is to consider if three other parties, not listed originally 
will now be given permission to be part of the proceedings.  They are - 

1. Three individuals who seek to join existing respondents Marilyn Wane and 
others. This group is from 360 St Kilda Road, the apartment building where the 
shuttle car park is proposed. 
2. Victoria Police, as occupiers of the land opposite Poolman House 

3. City of Port Phillip which is concerned about the St Kilda Road shuttle car park 
 

A MSYRG committee member will attend this Practice Day Hearing 
as an observer. 

This will further assist MSYRG to determine the best course of 
action for the future COMPULSORY CONFERENCE in late 
September, at which MSYRG intends to appear and has paid the 
requisite fee. 
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